
7 July 2022   
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 9 June 2022. You asked for 
the following information: 
 

Records of two public enquiries:- 
 
1. The Inspector's decision following a Public Enquiry into the  
proposal for the erection of a turkey-rearing shed at Gilestone Farm,  
Talybont-on-Usk. I believe the enquiry, held in Henderson Hall,  
Talybont-on-Usk, took place in 1988 or 1989. This would have been under  
the Welsh Office. 
 
2. The Inspector's decision following a Public Enquiry into the  
proposal to designate areas around Talybont-on-Usk for the future  
extraction of Sand and Gravel. This was to be inserted into the UDP or  
LDP then under consideration. It followed the publication of the Symonds  
Report 2000. The enquiry was held in the offices of the Brecon Beacons  
National Park Authority, to the best of my recollection in 2003/2004.  
This was under the Welsh Assembly Government. 
  

We do not hold a copy of the decision for a turkey rearing shed at Gilestone Farm, 
TalyBont-on-Usk.  Decisions are only held for 5 years from the date of decision, or 
the last significant action taken in the case, in light of a high court challenge.   Local 
planning authorities have a duty to maintain a public planning register. Appeal 
decisions are held by them in line with this duty. 
 
We do not hold a copy of the Inspectors report for the Brecon Beacons National Park 
Authority (BBNPA) Unitary Development Plan (UDP).  BBNPA Local Development 
Plan (LDP) was adopted by the National Park Authority on 17th December 2013.  A 
copy of the Inspectors report is attached. 

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can 
ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. 
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
 
Information Rights Unit  
Welsh Government 
Cathays Park  
Cardiff  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or e-mail: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales


Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: www.ico.org.uk       
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a 
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

